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 “Surgical cough pillows” will be used by hospital in-patients who have had abdominal surgery; holding a pillow over an incision site when coughing eases the pain.   A patient will be able to keep their pillow and take it home after discharge.

Polyester fiberfill will be supplied by the chapter.   We will have fiberfill available at future Open Sew-In events.   If you are unable to attend, you can give your unstuffed pillow(s) to either a group leader or anyone who will be coming.  


INSTRUCTIONS

This community service project is an excellent opportunity for you to use your imagination and sewing skills—AND to use up some of your scraps or fabrics that have been looking for a good purpose!  

REQUIREMENTS—It is expected that you will pre-wash all fabrics.   Also, the hospital has asked that these pillows come from non-smoking environments and that they be free of pet hair.   This is entirely with patients’ health and well-being in mind.

FABRICS—Recommended are firmly-woven quilting cottons or poly-cotton blends or lightweight home dec fabrics.   Quilting-quality flannels are also acceptable.  Because the pillows will be stuffed with polyester fiberfill, the fibers could migrate or beard through more loosely-woven fabrics.   If need be, an extra layer of fabric, a layer of quilt batting, or lightweight interfacing could be added to prevent this (homespun fabrics are one type of fabric that would need this).   

Please keep in mind that both men and women patients will be given these pillows.   If you have any striped or plaid fabrics, then those might be suitable for mens’ pillows or a fabric with an obviously-male theme.   NOTE:  This hospital does NOT have a pediatric ward, so fabrics with a juvenile theme should not be used.   Also, no fabrics with a religious theme should be used.

SIZE—Finished size of a pillow should be about 12”.   This is perfect for anyone who has any 
12½’ quilt blocks leftover from some other project.   

DESIGN—The design is completely up to you.   The pillows do NOT need to use a quilting design.
No hard surface embellishments--like buttons--should be used since they could cause pain.

SEWING—Use 1/2” seam allowances where possible.  If using a quilt block, ¼” allowances are fine.  Leave a 5-6” opening at the bottom middle for stuffing purposes.   Before sewing the front and back together, sew on an ASG label on the lower back side; if you do not have a label, one can or will be sewn on at the Open Sew-In Day event.   If you use a square-corner design, please reinforce the corners with an extra stitching.   
